
 
Ontario Energy  
Board  
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Telephone: 416- 481-1967 
Facsimile:   416- 440-7656 
Toll free:   1-888-632-6273 

 
Commission de l’énergie 
de l’Ontario 
C.P. 2319 
27e étage  
2300, rue Yonge 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Téléphone:   416- 481-1967 
Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 
Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273 

 

 
 

BY E-MAIL 
harshal.gunde@enviroen.com 

April 25, 2018 
 
 
Harshal Gunde 
Ensqr Corp. 
99 Prairie Dunes Place   
Concord ON  L4K 2E4 
 
Dear Mr. Gunde:  
 
Re: Ensqr Corp. 

Application for a Unit Sub-metering Licence Renewal 
OEB File Number EB-2018-0113 

 
On February 26, 2018, ENSQR Corp. (Ensqr) filed an application with the Ontario 
Energy Board (OEB) under section 60 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 (OEB 
Act), for a unit sub-metering licence renewal.   
 
On February 1, 2017, the OEB on its own motion under section 112.2 of the OEB Act 
issued a Notice of Intention to make an Order under section 112.4 of the OEB Act to 
revoke electricity unit sub-metering licence ES-2012-0461 issued to Ensqr (EB-2016-
0380). On March 16, 2018, the OEB issued Procedural Order No. 5 in the EB-2016-
0380, which stated that the OEB will convene a half-day oral hearing on May 14, 2018. 
This letter is to inform you that your application for a unit sub-metering licence renewal 
is being held in abeyance until the OEB makes determination in EB-2016-0380.  
 
Any questions relating to this letter or your application should be directed to Irina 
Kuznetsova, Advisor at 416-440-8138 or Irina.Kuznetsova@oeb.ca. Please refer to the 
OEB file number noted above in all future correspondence to the OEB regarding your 
application.   
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
John Pickernell  
Manager, Applications Administration 
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